“DIGGING IN:

WEEKLY IRRIGATION UPDATE

HNT Services has made great progress over the last week. With warmer weather upon us, there have
been no weather delays for the contractors. Hole #14 is complete (with one additional sprinkler left to
install) and #13 should be completed by end of day August 27, 2025.

Upon completion of hole #13, HNT Services will be moving onto hole #17. Upon completion on hole #17,
the short game area will be next, followed by #18, #10 and finishing on #1. HNT Services are still on
pace to complete the project in 2025.

Please be aware, hole #11 tee complex does not currently have access to water from the old irrigation
system and it has not been completed with the new system. Due to a multitude of factors, #11 tee could
not be completed with the rest of hole #11 when it was done by HNT Services a few weeks ago. If you
notice declining turf or dry areas around #11 tee, we are aware of that and we are keeping on top of it
with daily hand watering as required. Hole #11 tee complex will be completed in conjunction with hole
#17.

Traffic control through hole #13 will be somewhat challenging, so please obey all signage and
directional instructions, and stay clear of contractor equipment when proceeding through this hole.

Please note that the hole-by-hole Gantt chart, which shows approximately when each hole will be
closed, is fluid and changes may occur without updates to the schedule. After completion of hole #16,
the plan is to move on to hole #14 and then hole #13. A new Gantt chart will be posted in the clubhouse
and on the website for your information.

Please note that sodded areas and trenches on holes #9, #11, #15, and #16 will continue to be in
recovery mode. Contractors and the Turf Care team will do their best to keep these areas in the best
shape possible. The Turf Care team and HNT Services are working together to ensure the finishing
quality on each hole is completed to the highest standard. Throughout the project, there will be areas
on course that will take time to recover from trench work and slits from pulling pipes. We ask for your
patience with these areas, as normal visuals and aesthetics on course will be compromised for periods
of time until the turf has recovered as work continues throughout the duration of the project.

As we navigate through closed holes, please make sure to read all signage posted at the Golf Shop
entrance, adhere to the first tee host instructions on hole closures, and read all signage posted on
course with relevance to holes closed. Please do not remove any colored pin flags that are set in the
ground. These are indicators for the Project Manager, contractors, and Turf Care team on where
sprinklers are currently located or scheduled to be installed in the coming days /weeks.

Please remember the golf course is considered a construction site. Obey all directional signage when
entering a hole under construction for your safety. Exercise caution when entering the area, and do not
approach heavy equipment or irrigation contractors if they are using machinery, as they may not see or
hear you approach.

Best regards,

Lance Morris
Golf Course Superintendent



